MINUTES OF THE HEP-SCD BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING
December 18, 2023
The meeting of the Hudson Essex Passaic Soil Conservation District was held at the district office in Bloomfield, NJ.  In accordance with the Open Public Meeting Act, advance notice was given to the press (The Star Ledger and Herald News newspapers) and posted. 
The public meeting was called to order by Chairperson Matt Ward at 7:03 p.m.
Members and public participating were as follows:  Supervisors Matt Ward, Gray Russell, Jerry Flach (7:16 p.m.), and Elizabeth Hite-Vollavanh; Janet Rekesius, District Manager; staff member Fran Aguirre; and Geoffrey Allen, incoming district supervisor.
Meeting participants recited the Pledge of Allegiance.
MINUTES
The minutes from the November 27th, 2023 public meeting were reviewed.  M/M Gray Russell, M/S Elizabeth Hite Vollavanh and passed unanimously to accept the minutes. 
TREASURER’S REPORT

Janet Rekesius reviewed HEP’s Treasurer’s Reports and banking accounts for the month of November 2023.  M/M Elizabeth Hite Vollavanh, M/S Gray Russell and passed unanimously to accept the Treasurer’s Report for November 2023 as presented.  

EXTENSION -
Dr. Amy Rowe, Environmental & Resource Management Agent (RCE)



Absent – No Report 

7:16 p.m. Jerry Flach enters meeting.
USDA/NRCS –
Jill Ott, District Conservationist – Absent – Sent Report

Programs

· Taking applications for FY24 ACTNow until 1/26/2024
· This is for Dead Tree Mitigation, Cover Crop, No-Till

· CSP open for enrollment – deadline for apps is 3/29/2024

· Received funding for Emergency EQIP funding for 7/2023 storm damage.  Four applications going into contract.
•
Planning meeting held for the 1/3/2024 Local Work Group meeting
Items of Interest

•
Still under Continuing Resolution until 1/19/24 – no travel
•
Hired a Cape-Atlantic SCD Partner position - starting 2/1/224.  Now fully staffed.
•
Jill Ott will be out on medical leave starting 10/11

Requests for Assistance

•
None 

Active Projects in Area

•
None
CHAPTER 251

Soil Erosion & Sediment Control Plans

Janet Rekesius reviewed the Soil Erosion and Sediment Control (SESC) Plans certified in November 2023.  M/M Gray Russell, M/S Jerry Flach and passed unanimously to accept all actions taken on all SESC Plans certified in November 2023.

Stop Construction Orders
Clifton:
HEP ID# 220-P-4960, 300 Kuller Rd., Block 16.01, Lot 50
Soil disturbance over 5,000 square feet with expired SESC certification due to non-response to three Expiration Notices.  
W. Milford:
91 Heritage Dr., Block 5204, Lot 13



Soil disturbance exceeded 5,000 square feet with no SESC plan certification
City of Newark – Field Inspections 12/6/2023
On 12/6/2023 Janet Rekesius, HEP District Manager; Scott Howard, HEP Senior Soil Erosion Inspector; and Newark staffers Christopher Wade and Awilda Fernandez conducted joint field inspections of some Newark project sites.  When asked, Awilda offered that Newark only inspects for soil erosion if some other city inspection is required.  There is no separate track for soil erosion inspections.  Janet is coordinating to set up a second meeting with Newark officials to be held in Newark, sometime in January 2024.

GENERAL BUSINESS

Geoffrey D. Allen, New HEPSCD Supervisor

On 12/11/2023 the NJ State Soil Conservation Committee (SSCC) appointed Geoffrey D. Allen as a HEPSCD Supervisor for a two and a half-year term, from 1/1/2024 through 6/30/2026.  Geoffrey Allen will be serving the remainder of former supervisor Tobias Fox’s unexpired term.  
District Performance Self-Review Manual
At the end of November 2023 HEP received the NJ SSCC’s District Review Manual & Assessment document along with a memo from Frank Minch stating that the next steps would be discussed shortly.  Subsequently, each district was informed that they needed to complete the review and send it to Frank Minch by 1/6/2024.  Janet was instructed to complete the review and send it to Frank Minch and the supervisors.
Carry-Over of Vacation/Personal Days

Typically, employees must use all vacation and personal time by the end of the calendar year.  Janet Rekesius asked the supervisors to consider allowing the employees to carry-over their 2023 unused vacation and personal time into 2024.  Discussion ensued.  M/M Jerry Flach, M/S Gray Russell and passed unanimously to allow the carry-over of five unused 2023 vacation days into 2024 with the condition that employees use their 2023 vacation days by 3/31/2024. 
Donation Request – Northeast Association of Conservation District Employees (NACDE)

A donation request dated 11/1/2023 from Michael Kent (NJ), NACDE President, was received by HEP on 11/21/2023 and tabled at the 11/27/2023 HEP Board of Supervisors meeting.  Janet Rekesius acquired more information regarding what the donation would fund:  technical assistance, networking, and stipends to attend the National Association of Conservation Districts (NACD) Northeast Conference.  She also obtained a list of donors and the amounts donated.  M/M Gray Russell, M/S Elizabeth Hite Vollavanh and passed unanimously to donate $200.
BEYOND 251
NACD Annual Conference – February 2024

The 2024 NACD Annual Meeting/Conference will be held from 2/10 – 2/14/2024 at the Sheraton San Diego Hotel and Marina in California.  Matt Ward and Elizabeth Hite Vollavanh will be attending.  NACD awarded Elizabeth, a first-time attendee, a scholarship covering her meeting registration.
Local Work Group Development Meeting 1/3/2024
A Local Work Group (LWG) meeting will be held at the HEP office at 6:00 p.m. on 1/3/2024 with a rain date of 1/4/2024.  An RSVP is required.  NRCS prepared a one-page informational flyer with a QR code.  

Educational Outreach
Chairperson Ward is researching the feasibility of HEP hiring an educator.  He asked Janet to compile a list of duties for this position and to send the job description for an educator to Geoffrey Allen.  Janet will also ascertain other districts’ salaries for their outreach educators.  HEP would need to determine if there is a need for this position and how it would be funded since Chapter 251 monies can not be used.  This will be discussed at the 1/29/24 HEP meeting.
NJ STATE SOIL CONSERVATION COMMITTEE (SSCC)/NJDA – Absent
The next meeting of the NJ SSCC is scheduled for 1/8/2024.
PUBLIC COMMENT
At 8:46 p.m. opened and closed the floor to public comment (none).  M/M Jerry Flach, M/S Gray Russell and passed unanimously.
CLOSING COMMENTS
Janet is to advise the supervisors whenever HEP closes due to NJ State offices being closed.

Janet will place an ad for an intern.
Matt Ward would like a trend analysis prepared for the 4/29/2024 HEP meeting.

Fran Aguirre to prepare a budget for fiscal year 7/1/2024 – 6/30/2025 for discussion/vote at the 3/25/2024 HEP meeting.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, M/M Jerry Flach, M/S Gray Russell and passed unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 9:09 p.m.   
Respectfully submitted,








Elizabeth Hite-Vollavanh







Secretary
MEETING NOTICE
The next meeting will be held in-person on 
Monday
January 29, 2024 at 7:00 p.m.

at
The HEP-SCD District Office

80 Orchard St.

Bloomfield, NJ  07003
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